The Use of Alcohol Biomarkers to Establish Best Practices with Repeat Intoxicated Drivers in Dane County.

Alcohol biomarkers are new laboratory tests that can identify heavy drinkers with great accuracy for several weeks after the heavy drinking has stopped. Several alcohol biomarkers have been used with intoxicated drivers in many European countries since the early nineties in a field called Traffic Medicine. Drivers have to be at a normal biomarker level to prove sobriety before regaining their license privileges. The use of biomarkers in Dane County started in March of 2010 with the following objectives: 

· Help Dane County make more accurate findings of use, abuse or dependence; 

· Assist the repeat offender by developing a more appropriate treatment plan 

· Help Dane County and treatment providers determine who is unsafe to be driving.  

YEAR- 1 FACTS: 

· Almost half the hard-core drivers who came for an assessment interview at the Journey Mental Health Center continued to drink heavily after their last OWI arrest. 


· Of those who were drinking, almost half were in complete denial of their drinking. 

· Almost one third of hard-core drivers in this program experienced a relapse during the 1-year monitoring period and 

· More than half of those who relapsed, relapsed frequently. 

· Most people who relapse (70%) returned to abstinence or reduced their alcohol consumption after discussing the biomarker data with a clinician.

HOW THINGS HAVE CHANGED: 

· By using alcohol biomarkers Dane County officials can now more accurately flag the ‘extreme high risk drivers’ and refer them to more frequent monitoring and more intense treatment.

· When a relapse is detected, the biomarker information is now used to communicate more closely with the repeat offender and the provider to motivate a change in drinking behavior and keep them engaged for longer in meaningful treatment. 

· Developing Evidence Based Practices is helping Dane County allocate resources more effectively and thus increasing public safety by decreasing drunk driving.
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